
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

TITLE Landulph Orchard Green working party  
DATE OF UPDATE 
 

1. 24 April 2023:  inaugural meeting 
2. 8 May 2023:     working party and site visit 
3. 9 May 2023:     2nd meeting 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

1 Ten people attended offering a variety of skills for the project of 
giving the parish the best opportunities on two fields made 
available in the long term by the Duchy and Marsh Farm tenants, 
the Bests, for a community space.  Survey for residents’ 
comments commissioned.  FIPL grant funds for 60 trees and 
fencing received for planting autumn/winter 2023/4. 

2 Gateway to upper field cleared and opened up.   Small working 
party started preparations for water supply to upper field.  
About 17 people came to walk the site and invited to comment.  
Direct access to lower field from road revealed.                                                             
Enthusiastic support from neighbours Jenny and Simon Turnage, 
and Sandy.   

3 2nd meeting received Terms of Reference, risk assessment, 
feedback and ideas.   Clearance of sites to be progressed, 
surveys undertaken, design team to meet. 

COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

     Worth and Tagg. 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 
 

1. Space to be named Landulph Orchard Green (LOG) with 
proposed ‘log’ logo. 

2. New pedestrian gates to be purchased as part of FIPL grant.   
Martin Worth to progress. 

3. Water and soil surveys required – Andrew Butcher to 
undertake. 

4. Register of volunteers and risk assessment (first aid kit required 
on site) to be drawn up – Tim Bell to progress 

5. More feedback from school and community to be sought via 
online survey (link on website) and discussion with community 
groups. 

6. Advice from Natural Landscapes (AONB) to be sought, also 
visits to Grow Local, Metherell, and Deer Park Farm. 

7. Tentative opening day 17 January 2024 (Wassailing Day). 
 

COSTS  
(ie contractor costs, purchase 
costs, ongoing costs) 
 
Detail any funding required from 
the Parish Council  
(Landulph Parish Council to 
consider affordability / budget / 
precept; and also whether it has 
the power to spend on this). 

1. Grant from Tamar Valley to be sought for guttering, pipework 
and tanks for water harvest and storage (approx. £1500) 

2. Two first aid kits to be available onsite when volunteers working 
(max cost £100).  

 

Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

15 May 2023 



 


